REPORT OF REGIONAL GROUP CHAIRMAN

One new regional group is in the process of organizing right now. John Lundgren and Henry Beracha of Long Island have already called one meeting in May, and another for this month, to form a group from among the several enthusiasts in their area.

At present many of these people are members of our N.E. Group.. and they plan to exhibit in our Connecticut show this summer...but eventually they hope, by increasing their print membership, to organize their own shows and activities.

This is the only new group that I have been in contact with. All other Regional Groups are continuing very actively... all scheduling shows for this summer and publishing interesting newsletters.

As usual, the chairman of Regional Groups stands ready to help in any way and appreciates news or tips or suggestions about possible new groups.

Resp. subm.

Virginia Howie